Environmental Information Regulations 2004 – Braunstone Hall - Planning Application No: 20180400
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
Please provide me with copies of all Planning Documents Related to Braunstone Hall's planning Application No: 20180400 (Site Ref (PPRN): GPI0825) that was Received on the: 26/02/2018

VARIATION OF CONDITION 8 (MANAGEMENT VEHICLES/COACHES), 

10 (ACCESS GATE), 

17 (REPLACEMENT PLANTING), 

21 (MARQUEE) & 22 (VENTILATION FLUE DETAILS) 

ATTACHED TO PLANNING PERMISSION 20141434

Answer:  
The Planning Application in question (20180400) had not been registered as the application has been withdrawn.  

The Council therefore considers that the information held constitutes unfinished documents and incomplete data and that the exception to disclosure (a lawful reason under the Regulations to withhold disclosure) contained at Regulation 12 (4) (d) applies.
When applying the provisions of this exception that Council has considered the public interest (defined as something to the public benefit) for or against disclosure of the requested information.

In favour of disclosure, it could be considered that disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the Regulations must be considered) would demonstrate transparency and openness of process and indicate potential proposed uses for this site and give the public chance to scrutinise and possibly challenge the proposed plans. Those who submit applications are made aware that these will be published on a public register and therefore have an expectation that the details will be made public.
Set against that however is the fact that the application in question was withdrawn and therefore the plans in question will not go forward for implementation. 

On that basis the public interest in allowing challenge or comment on something that is not going to happen would be considerably lessened.  In addition, the applicant would not have the expectation that this documentation would be released into the public domain.
To advise and assist you further, it is possible that the applicant may apply at another date and submit the information / fee that would be required in order for their application to be considered.  
If an application is received, all relevant documentation will be published and made publicly-accessible in future on the Council’s website at: 
http://rcweb.leicester.gov.uk/planning/onlinequery/mainsearch.aspx
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

